COUNTRY: Serbia
LAST UPDATE: 03/04/2020

In order to limit the spread of the Coronavirus (COVID-19) into the territory of the
Republic of Serbia, the Government has taken measures through different decree
(unofficial translation here).

Among the different measures, it is stated that foreign nationals shall be
temporarily banned from entering the Republic of Serbia. These measures do not
apply to the following categories, among others:

- the crew of freight motor vehicles while performing international transport by
road. In case of international transit freight transport by road, the same shall be
limited to a period not longer than 12 hours from the moment of entering the
territory of the Republic of Serbia.

Police escort for trucks in transit through Serbia has been abolished as of 2 April
2020, which will enable faster transportation of goods to end customers. Trucks in
transit can stop only at designated resting points and fuel stations marked with a
TRANSIT sign. Drivers will receive a map of the dedicated resting points at the
border crossing points. Stopping or parking out of these specific points is strictly
forbidden and will be subject to sanctions. Drivers must wear protective masks and
gloves.

Please note that 45 borders are now temporarily closed (list here) and that
international road freight operations should be redirected to the open borders.
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